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What the Community of Singleton Shire is asking of IPC and 

NSW Planning is that any Mine approvals be required at all times 

for Resident’s PM10 not to exceed the NEPM 50ug/m3 limit, and 

that Mine further operate well below this upper limit to “Minimise 

the PM10 and PM2.5 Rate of Rise frequency” at Continuous 

Monitoring localities where Residents are being exposed to Mine Air 

Pollution Drifting Patterns. 
 

SSHEG considers that Planning, IPC and EPA Approvals conditions 

need to require Mines to continuously trace their Air Pollution Drifting 

Patterns from their source, and understand the Air Pollution Drifting 

Patterns both entering and exiting their Mine leases, and especially cease 

operations where any Resident Localities impacted by these changing 

Air Pollution Drifting Patterns are exceeding NEPM guidelines. 

 Therefore, both PM10 and PM2.5 Monitoring of known Mine Blast 

Fume & Odour and Air Pollution locations now becomes mandatory for 

Community Disease Protection. 

Five years on from the WHO/IARC 2013 declaration on “Particulate 

Matter PM2.5 and Disease” many overseas Countries lead the change to 

PM2.5 monitoring throughout the Community at Risk. 

SSHEG Community Healthy Living focuses upon Mine Pollution 

Disease Impacts on Residents - breath by breath; insisting that mines 

Mitigate Pollution by “Minimising to World Health Organisation 

ongoing identified Guidelines” over each 15 Minute period, of 

Cumulative Locality readings for PM10 and PM10-2.5 & PM2.5: Health 

Studies are researching these issues today. 
 

That is the Healthy Air we Breath criteria.  
 

It is no wonder that NSW Health would not water down its 

objections to the guidelines to Mine Approvals, rightly reminding the 

Authorities, as is also the SSHEG opinion, that lower Mine Pollution well 

below the “Industry Status Quo” are now overdue. 
 

 That is “Minimisation of Mine Pollution At all times”. 
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It’s Mine Dust versus Resident’s Particulate Matter Disease Impacts! 

 

Five years on from October 2013, when the World Health 

Organisation, International Agency for Research on Cancer, and Lancet 

Declarations of the Disease Impacts from Exposure to Particulate Matter 

in the Air we Breath, ongoing and targeted Medical Research are further 

detailing the various Disease pathways and mechanisms that are now 

evident from short term exposure to Particulate Matter in the Air. 

This compelling Human Disease associations of Air Pollution “with 

no known Disease Threshold” remains the reason that the WHO, NSW 

Health and SSHEG in Submissions are as one voice calling for 

“Minimisation of Mine Pollution”. 

      We highlight here for further consideration our previous SSHEG 

Submissions - Attachments 1 to 5, and we also provide further detailing 

of Mine Blasting Stemming in Attachment 5 to substantiate our 

repeated calls for Industry to recognise “Elimination of Mine Blasting 

into the Atmosphere by better Stemming”. 

  What we see as “ORICA Mine Blasting of Dust Plumes” is not 

Best Practice Blasting! 

Attachment 5 details the technicalities involved in “Optimum 

Stemming” as follows:- “ Stemming Ejection… Insufficient, 

inconsistent or ineffective stemming allows the blast energy tp 

prematurely vent at the collar,…” 

 
 

Thanking you in anticipation of your acknowledgement. 

 

 

 
 

Dr Neville Hodkinson PhD 
 

Singleton Shire Healthy Environment Group 

 

  












